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APPENDIX 5

NOTIFICATION TO FIRE AUTHORITIES OF WATER SHUTDOWNS

5.1
Works undertaken by Water Companies may necessitate the shutdown of a water main during which time any fire hydrants fitted to it will not be able to provide water for fire fighting purposes. It is essential that Fire Authorities are aware of any water shutdowns that may have an implication on the availability of water in order that appropriate planning and contingency arrangements can be made.

5.2
Fire Authorities acknowledge and understand the need for maintenance on the water main infrastructure and that many such works may only necessitate the closure of a water main for a short time. This section therefore ratifies the circumstances under which a Fire Authority will need to be notified of work requiring a mains shutdown.

5.3
Planned shut downs must be notified to the Fire Authority in accordance with the Fire and Rescue Services Act 2004 (part 5, section 43) as follows:

Subsection (2) “A person who proposes to carry out works affecting a fire hydrant must give at least 7 days’ notice in writing to the Fire and Rescue Authority in whose area the hydrant is situated”.

Subsection (3) “If it is not practicable for a person to give notice as required by subsection (2), he is to be regarded as having given the notice required by that subsection if he gives notice as soon as practicable”.

Subsection (3) “A person commits an offence if, without reasonable excuse, he fails to give notice as required by subsection 2”.
5.4
The Water Company will use their best endeavours to notify the Fire Authority of any mains shutdown where fire hydrants will be affected in any one of the following circumstances:

a. where the shutdown is expected to exceed four hours.

b
when Water Company representatives may not be on site in order to assist the Fire Authority on arrival at the scene of any operational incident.

c. 
where roads are to be closed, which may hamper access by emergency vehicles.

5.5 Notifications should be forwarded as soon as possible in advance of the shutdown occurring in order to allow the Fire Authority to act upon them. 


They should include the following information:

a.
date of shutdown.

b.
road(s) and locality/localities affected (including GIS location where possible), including those hydrants in the vicinity that will still be available for use.

c. 
duration of shutdown (i.e. 0900 hours to 1800 hours).

d. 
contact details of sender.

e.
contact details of on-site operative.

5.6 
Notifications should be forwarded by e-mail to the following recipient(s):

a.  
Fire Authority to insert name and e-mail address (i.e. Water Officer).

b.
Fire Authority to insert name and e-mail address (i.e. Brigade Control).
Where notification cannot be relayed electronically for whatever reason, the notification should be faxed to the following recipients:

a.  
Fire Authority to insert name and fax number.

b.  
Fire Authority to insert name and fax number.

5.7
The above are guidelines and may be varied between Fire Authorities and Water Companies as necessary to accommodate a mutually acceptable arrangement. Such arrangements may include agreed sites of high risk.
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Initialled as agreed:

Insert Fire Authority
…………………….………………………………………………….

Insert Water Company
………………………………………………………………………...

